Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of January 14, 2013
MSU Crops and Soil Science Farm
East Lansing, MI
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 11:00 a.m.
Those in attendance were:
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Commissioner 


Greg Varner




PRAB Research Director
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John Densmore 




Commissioner
Joe Cramer




Executive Director

           Michigan Bean Shippers Association:



Paul Varner                                                           Treasure Valley Seed
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Michigan State University
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Karen Cichy




USDA/ARS
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                          Mark Uebersax                                                      MSU-Retired 

            Other     Paul Paget




ADM



John Zink




Seminis



Ken Kmiecik




Seminis

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hensler.  
Introductions of members and guests were presented.
MINUTES:  In a review of the March 28, 2012 minutes and the August 30, 2012 minutes, a motion was made by Densmore and supported by Paul Varner to accept as written.  Motion passed.
FINANCIALS: The financial statements for March 2012 through December 2012 were presented.  A motion was made by Paul Varner and supported by Densmore to accept the financial reports.  Motion passed.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Mark Uebersax and John Zink individually thanked PRAB, Greg Varner, Dr. Kelly and Dr. Cichy for their efforts including the canning evaluation. 

RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

· The “leaching” of color (color retention) from black beans in the canning process has become a problem for many if not most of our domestic canners.  A motion was made by Densmore and supported by Paul Varner to move identifying the cause and solution to this leaching problem to the top of our published list of priorities.  Motion passed.

· This includes current work, future work and grant opportunities/applications.  A proposal has been submitted to Project Greeen.
· Greg Varner reported that a roller and a Crary Air System for the harvester have been purchased with SCBG funds.

REPORTS FROM Dr. Karen Cichy and Dr. Jim Kelly: 

· Dr. Kelly mentioned the relatively new practice of “rolling”.  Trials next spring will include some evaluation of rolling including the timing of rolling.

· Dr. Kelly reviewed the progress of several varieties in several classes highlighting the best performers and the characteristics that set them apart.

· Dr. Kelly introduced us to a USDA funded project called BeanCap by showing us a You Tube video.  After further comment, we were disappointed to hear that there is no additional funding available for this project.

· Dr. Kelly will be speaking at the MBS Annual Meeting on 1/15/13 and at Dry Bean and Sugar Beet Symposium in Saginaw on February 19, 2013.  He plans to help participants begin to hear about and understand genome sequencing.     
· Dr. Cichy outlined a survey she has been working on.  The survey including change in our industry, changes in canning quality, etc.  Highlights to date include a reduction of the overall quality of pinto beans and the increased overall quality of black beans.
· Dr. Cichy elaborated on the color retention issue/study.  This work includes molecular markers, soak water color, canning trials, etc.

· Dr. Cichy reminded us no one else in the country is doing canning trials today.       

The meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.
